MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

October 16th, 2018

Convene: 1:30 pm





           Adjourn: 2:10 pm

Notifications of all regular, called or special meetings are compliant with the FOIA requirements, Section 30-4-80

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Mary Sonksen, Dr. Judy Johnson, Peter Smith: via phone Rosemary Roberson
Public Comment: None
Approval of September Minutes:  Ms. Roberson made a motion to approve the September Minutes.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  Dr. Johnson stated that during the discussion concerning the positions related to the budget request she asked that a record be made stating the VR Counselors and VR assistants be targeted for the budget request and this was not stated in the minutes.  Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the addition.  The motion passed.  In the recording of the September 18th, 2018, Board Meeting minutes the statement that was asked to be on the record is as follows: Dr. Johnson said, “my only concern, and I think it is at least important to put on record, is when you ask for an agency wide hit increase we have shot ourselves in our foot and we’re not going to get anything or as if we identify a specific need and specific population.”           
Approval of Financial Report:  Mr. Sims stated at the end of September we have spent 22.35% of our fiscal year budget.  The Federal authorization states how much Federal money we are authorized to spend.  We asked for an increase of $400,000, which was approved by the state, for additional use of Federal funds for this fiscal year. Dr. Johnson asked in addition to salaries what are the other targets for the additional $400,000?  Mr. Kirby stated the money would be used to buy services for the consumers which would include the modification of a vehicle, modifications to the home, mobility services and college tuition.  Dr. Johnson made a motion to approve the financial report ending September 30th.  Ms. Roberson seconded the motion.  The motion passed.           
Report from Commissioner: Mr. Kirby stated he has talked with Ms. Roberson and she confirmed that she would like to exit the Board as soon as a replacement is found.  We have an individual in District One, District Three and District Seven who are interested in becoming SCCB Board Members.  One of the ladies is blind, also the individual in District Five would need to be blind for us to be compliant with Federal Regulations.  Mr. Kirby thanked Ms. Roberson for all she has contributed while serving as a Member of our Board. 
 Kyle Walker, Juan Sims, Marcellous Primus and Elaine Robertson will attend the CSAVR/NCSAB at the end of the month in California.  Hopefully, there will be some clarification from RSA on the standards we operate under.  RSA is changing from five teams to four teams for the eighty agencies and we are Team One.  
The Governor has signed the White Cane Day Proclamation.  The budget hearing with the Governor last week was postponed, because of the hurricane.  The staff at the Center stayed with the consumers during the hurricane weather making sure they would be safe.  The budget presentation with the Executive Office has been rescheduled for October 18, at 4:00 pm.  We will present our budget to the Senate Finance Sub-committee on December 5th at 10:00 am.                      
Committee Reports: None
Old Business: None
New Business: Dr. Johnson thanked the staff and Mr. Kirby for the report that was requested about the full-time vacancies for the VR counselors, VR assistants and the vacancies in the EBMRC.  It was well done and does point out concerns that we continue to have.  Dr. Johnson asked if the committee for recruitment ideas and new strategies to fill some of the positions has come up with ideas as it relates to the vacancies of the VR assistants or are we hoping to get some salary increases.  Ms. Miller stated we have hired two assistants one in Florence who will start tomorrow and one who will start in November at the Greenville office.  No counselors have been hired.  We are working with the State Human Resources Office on some recruiting and retention initiatives.   The State Human Resources Office proposed bonuses for state employees to help with the problem of recruiting and retention state-wide.  We are considering, for the retention side, if someone brings a letter of intent to hire at a different place we can offer a bonus to them to stay at SCCB.  Also, for recruiting, if a position has been identified as hard to fill, we can offer a bonus to the person we hire.  Also, if a current employee’s name is on the application as making the referral that employee would receive a bonus.  The new employee would receive a $750.00 bonus paid in increments and the employee who recruited the individual would receive $1,000.00 paid in increments.  The State will have to approve the proposal.  

The Accountability Report will be discussed during the November meeting.      
The Legislative Breakfast is Thursday, January 31st.             
Board Meetings: November 13th, December 18th, January 15th, 2019, February 19th, March 19th
Public Comment: None 
Adjourn: Dr. Johnson made a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.  The motion passed.    

There being no further business the meeting adjourned.

________________________________________________

Chairperson

________________________________________________

Secretary

________________________________________________

Date

